FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
M I N U T E

Held on Wednesday 3 September 2014 at 7.00 pm
in the Library
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Treasurer – New Chairperson



Annette Baty

New Vice Chairperson   




Debbie Dallas




Mel Richards




Julie Brown




Bob Baldie




David Shepherd

Angie Barr

Secretary


Karen Smith

Edith Hampton


Jackie Stewart


Susan McDonald


Caroline Crosby


Louise Nicoll

Apologies

Alison Kydd




Jane Maguire



Tracy Inglis




Anna Cheyne




Lynn Webster

Welcome and Apologies 
Lesley welcomed everyone to the AGM and apologies were noted as above. 

Approval of Last Minute

Minutes were approved by Annette and seconded by Lesley.   
Matters Arising

6th Year Lockers – Mr Lynch advised that all senior pupils were allocated lockers.  The number of lockers will be reviewed for the new school building.  

Easy Fundraising – This will be discussed further on in the meeting.  
Items for discussion 
1. New Chairperson for 2014/15 – LC
Lesley advised that she is stepping down as Chairperson after this meeting.  The new Treasurer, Gloria Garland, was elected at the previous meeting.    

A discussion was held between members about a new Chairperson.  Annette advised she would like to be Vice Chairperson.  Gloria and Lesley seconded this.  Suggestions were made about having a joint Chairperson as no one was willing to volunteer to take this role on.  Robert advised that he would be willing to take on the role of Chairperson for this year.  His son is in 6th year so he will be leaving the Parent Council next year.  Lesley and Annette seconded this.  
No one wanted to come off the Parent Council and new members were welcomed to the meeting.   
2. Election of Office Bearers – LC

As above.  
3. Fund Committee Member from Parent Council – RS

Robert stated that the Fund Committee meets once a month on the second Wednesday at lunchtime.  There should be a representative from the Parent Council at these meetings.  He has attended these meetings for the past 6 years and will be stepping down from this.  The Fund Committee focuses on how best to use money raised from sponsored events.  
Gloria reported that she is happy to take this role on as she is now Treasurer.  Everyone was in agreement of this.    
4. Confirmation of forthcoming meetings – LC

Dates were confirmed for the forthcoming year.  Angie will book rooms and Mrs McGuinness will advise if these dates are suitable.  
The dates for future meetings are:

Tuesday 11th October at 7pm in the Training Suite

Wednesday 4th February at 7pm in the Training Suite

Wednesday 18th March at 7pm in the Training Suite

Wednesday 10th June at 7pm in the Training Suite

AGM Wednesday 2nd September at 7pm in the Library.  It is too early to book for the AGM, so this is a provisional date.  Angie will book this nearer the time. 
5. School Reward System - GMcG

Mrs McGuinness introduced herself to the Parent Council.  She is the Acting Depute Head Teacher as Mrs Esson has left to take up the Head Teacher post at Webster’s High School.  

Mrs McGuinness has been tasked with re-evaluating the school reward system.  Previously Forfar Academy used Go For Gold and Pathways, however both systems weren’t working so well and it was felt that a new system was needed to replace them.  The aim of the reward system is for pupils to aspire to higher expectations.  
A review group has been organized to look at issues with the previous reward system and a new system should be in place after the October break.  This reward system will focus on work in classrooms and departments, and basics such as uniform, equipment, attendance, punctuality, behavior, etc.  The top 50 pupils in each year group for S1, S2 and S3 will receive rewards and spot checks will be made in form time by senior pupils.  Merits will be awarded to pupils who meet these standards, while pupils who don’t meet the standards may be given a demerit.  Mrs McGuinness assured the council that pupils will not be penalized for attendance where there are genuine medical issues.  
A ticket system will be run with each teacher being given a bank of tickets to give to pupils for good deeds, e.g. picking up litter, helping an S1, etc.  Tickets will be deposited in a box which will result in a prize draw.  No decisions have been made yet on when and what the prize will be yet, but anyone in the school from S1-S6 can receive a ticket at any time.  

There may also be subsidized reward days, e.g. trip to the cinema, M&Ds, Codonas, etc.  

Mrs McGuinnes opened the discussion up to the rest of the Parent Council, asking for suggestions and questions.  

Enquiries were made about whether tickets could go towards a house.  Mrs McGuinness advised that this is an idea that has been discussed but they may not be able to implement this for this year.  

Another query was whether there will be a similar reward system for S4 to S6.  Mrs McGuinness stated that tickets may be available for all years, but in terms of reward trips probably not as they shouldn’t need the incentive by this point, plus there is also the added pressure of exams for these year groups.   

There was another enquiry about the top 50 pupils and whether this would be split evenly between boys and girls.  Mrs McGuinnes felt that there should be no discrimination in this; it should be focused on an equal basis.    

Some pupils have enquired about blazers, however if was felt that the basics need to be met first before looking at blazers for the whole school.  

A suggestion was made to liaise with primary teachers about this as some primary uniforms also need to be looked at, if not the whole school then definitely P6 and P7 as this would set a positive example to the younger pupils, and would prepare them for secondary.  Mrs McGuinness is linked with the cluster group and may bring this up with the other schools.    
Mr Baldie noted that there is a provision for families who come from a poorer background, so there should not be an issue with accessing support for a uniform.  Staff members are also asked to donate any items of uniform that their own children have outgrown, or to donate new items that pupils often need.  

Mr Lynch stated that there is a need to see the person and not the clothes.  The uniform will be revised for the new campus and Mr Lynch advised that he is in favor of a uniform, however he is keen to take this discussion to the pupils.  There is nothing in stature that a uniform must be worn, however it is good to instill a sense of ownership and discipline.    

Another suggestion was for senior pupils to give out tickets to younger pupils.  Mrs McGuinness acknowledged that this was a good idea and would be considered.    

Mrs McGuinness also advised the Parent Council about the National Parent Forum Scotland, which basically details what the new highers and nationals entail. The website is:

www.npfs.org.uk/highers-in-a-nutshell/
The annual conference is on 4th October in Bishopbriggs.  Details of this can be found on the NPFS website.      

The Scottish Learning Festival will be held on 24th and 25th September at the SECC in Glasgow.  If anyone is interested they can sign up online.  

Concerns were raised about pupils not having enough information about the N5s.  Mrs McGuinness advised that a meeting is being held tomorrow to discuss this and there has been discussion about holding an open evening.  
AOCB
Mr Lynch gave an update on the new school build.  Assessments are underway, and the building has had to be moved to the north slightly.  No final date has been set yet as there have been delays, but the aim is for the building to be complete by August 2016.  

Mr Lynch also noted that he was very pleased with the way pupils performed in their exams this year.  Exam results were better than anticipated this year.  

Mr Lynch gave his thanks to the support from parents and pupils other the past year.  Last year was particularly difficult and Mr Lynch expressed his gratitude to all parents, pupils and staff for their support.  

Robert should attend Parent Council Training for interviews as the new Chairperson.  Interviews will be held later on in the year for the Depute Head Teacher post.    

Mr Lynch then reported that the 4 day in-service for the new S1 pupils was a success.  The pupils settled very quickly and there were very few socializing issues.  The Commonwealth day was also a success.  

Discussions were held around the new nationals.  The appeal system has been discontinued, however remarking can be requested.  There is an increase in internal assessment however so appeals may not be required as much.  

Mr Lynch gave an update on staffing at the school, there are a few posts needing filled which should be remedied shortly.  

Not much has been done about the 50th and 200th anniversaries of the school yet, however a meeting will be held with staff to generate ideas.  
Mr Lynch advised that Pauline Stephen, the new Head of Schools and Learning at Angus Council, is keen to have another parent forum in October.  There should also be Parent Council representation at this.  Mr Lynch thanked the Parent Council for coming this evening and welcomed the new members.  

Lesley advised to the new Parent Council members that anyone can attend any meeting and Angie will send minutes out to everyone on the list.  The agendas and minutes are also available on the Parent Council Blog and the Forfar Academy website.  

Concerns were raised regarding lockers for S1.  S1 pupils carry a lot of items and don’t have access to lockers.  Mr Lynch advised that unfortunately money isn’t available for new lockers for this school, however this issue is being reviewed for the new school.  A suggestion was made for pupils to leave items in a safe place, e.g. form tutor classrooms.  Mrs McGuinnes will raise this with form tutors, however not all classrooms may have facilities to do this.  

Further issues regarding lockers were raised.  Pupils currently pay a fee for lockers, they are told it’s a deposit but they don’t receive the money back so essentially it’s a fee rather than a deposit.  There doesn’t appear to be an incentive to hand the locker key back at the end of term.  It was queried whether the fee could be kept in an envelope to return to the pupil.  Mrs McGuinness advised that the money is saved for maintenance of the lockers.  A suggestion was made that if a pupil doesn’t hand their key back at the end of term, they should be vetoed for a locker the following term.  Sharing lockers appears to be the best option at the moment.  
Lesley advised that an email was distributed regarding the Healthy Angus Learning Festival on the 23rd September in the Reid Hall.  Angie to send this email out to the Parent Council.  

Gloria gave an update on the Easy Fundraising.  Information on this will be supplied on the newsletter and the school has been asked to text parents about this.  
A discussion was held about the school contacting parents.  Unfortunately details are not always up to date as some parents fail to advise the school of any change of details.  It was acknowledged that the use of social media, texts and emails are useful, however not everyone has access to the internet.  There have been issues with the Forfar Academy website recently, but this should be resolved soon.  
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 11th October at 7pm in the Training Suite.  
Closure
The meeting closed at 8:45pm.   
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